Alliance on Aging and Vision Loss Board Meeting Minutes
January 5, 2025
President Doug Powell called the meeting to order at 8:15 PM after a few technical zoom issues.  Board member Sue Staley and treasurer Kathy Gerhardt were not able to be on the call.  All the other board members were present, as well as several guests.

President Doug reviewed the agenda, and Larry Johnson asked for time to discuss an initiative with the National Council on Aging.  Patricia Lipovsky, publicity chair, also asked for time to provide an update about her committee’s work.  Sharon Strzalkowski and Danette Dixon moved the acceptance of the agenda, and the motion passed.

Sandy Troiano and Anisio Correia moved the passage of the minutes, and the motion passed; the report will be filed for the audit.
President Doug mentioned that, as usual, treasurer Kathy Gerhardt had submitted a treasurer’s report to the board.  In her absence because of illness, Doug recalled that we have around $15 thousand in our account.  Anisio Correia and Jeff Thom moved approval of the report, and the motion passed and the report is filed for the audit.

Doug spoke about the reauthorization of the Older Americans Act (OAA), and said that we do not yet know the exact funding level for this legislation. The revised strategic framework for providing services to the elderly definitely has mention of blind and low vision people and the services we need.  Doug will coordinate with ACB to set up a time with its current director to discuss its implementation.

Doug said that he and Kathy Gerhardt are working on creating a budget for AAVL and that committee chairs should submit any monetary requests soon. 
Doug praised the work of so many members of AAVL during the last year, who keep the community and membership calls going, as well as a laser focus on advocacy.

A discussion about our fundraising efforts ensued, with chair Paul Lewis saying that we can probably expect about $200 through the Pampered Chef fundraiser.  The ACB walk is our best source of funds at the moment.  Sandy Troiano asked if the Blind Girl Design information should now be removed  from the website, and Paul agreed with this.

Sharon Strzalkowski, cochair for  membership, mentioned that a letter is going out to those on our AAVL-l list who have never been members.  President Doug’s   letter to them has the theme of Invigorate Yourself and Us.  Sharon thanked those on the membership committee who are assisting with distributing the letter via email to some 50 people. She said that a We Could Write a Book call will be coming up on Sunday, January 19, at 8 PM EST.

Anisio Correia spoke about the advocacy effort this year.  The focus is on helping chapters and affiliates engage with their local area agencies on aging and senior centers.  There are many valuable services that we often don’t know about, says Anisio.  It would be helpful for us to have a seat on the advisory councils for these groups.  Two community calls regarding this initiative will be held in February, and Anisio will se if Cindy Hollis can post this announcement to the ACB affiliate presidents.
Patricia Lipovsky is now the chair of the publicity committee, with Jeff Thom, Lisa George, Sandy Troiano and Larry Johnson as members.  They are establishing a Facebook page, which will need to be monitored and managed.  They are also working on a public service announcement, and president Doug asked that it be sent to the board for any suggestions before it is put on ACB media. 

Danette Dixon is planning to have a convention meeting next week, as we will need to get to Janet Dickelman all of our programming ideas as soon as possible.

Larry Johnson then spoke about our initial conversation with the National Council on Aging  (NCOA) several months ago.  He brought up the reality this organization has a strong emphasis on helping poor seniors, and that many of our blind and low members fall into this category.  One of the NCOA initiatives is a center for benefits outreach program which could no doubt assist many of our members.  An official relationship with NCOA would facilitate a range of topics, such as including a mention of vision loss in the social worker assessment tool promulgated by the National Council on Aging.  An ad hoc committee will be formed to determine next steps; Rick and Sandy Troiano, Paul Lewis and Patricia Lipovsky are interested in serving.

Danette Dixon mentioned that we will again be having a trivia night with the Next Generation affiliate during the virtual part of the national convention.

Mary Lee Hill Kennedy, winner of our holiday auction, introduced herself to the group.  Welcome!

Sandy Troiano and Anisio Correia moved that we adjourn, and the motion passed.  The meeting concluded at 9:57 PM EST.  The next meeting date is yet to be determined because of president Doug’s travel schedule and the upcoming Superbowl.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Strzalkowski
